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Matt and Chairman Head,

I am respectfully requesting that the following items be agendized for the August 12, 2024 Airport
Commission meeting:

External SMS (Safety Management System) - FAA Submission, Current Status, and Plan for
Implementation and Education

Report of the Triennial Emergency Drill (If it has occurred by that date)

Report on Items placed before the City Council (see attached) that were not previously brought
before the commission.

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

Report on Airline Acceptance of FY 24/25 Annual Budget - Rates and Charges

Update on Guadalupe Gardens Master Plan - Approval Process Progress (As of this date, the item
has not been placed on the ALUC Agenda for action)

Communication to BAAQMD from CalPIlots regarding VTA Construction and Airborne Lead
(attached)

Report on compliance with SB 553 - Workplace Violence Prevention Plan - which became effective
July 1 - Implementation and Education Efforts (Reference comments made at the May Commission
meeting)

Respectfully,

Doug Rice



Sent from my iPad






June 7, 2024


Dr. Philip Fine

Executive Officer

Bay Area Air Quality Management District

375 Beale Street, Suite 600

San Francisco, CA 94105


Dear Dr. Fine,


Our organization has been trying for over a year to get USABLE information from BAAQMD on 
Airborne Lead levels at Reid Hillview Airport.  Last year, we completed a public records request 
and got the following useless response in a text format:


We were seeking information from the Reid Hillview Airport monitoring site for airborne lead 
levels - this is not it.


More recently, we met Mr. Yamaichi, a Senior AQIS, at San Martin Airport and asked him to 
forward another request for us.  He copied us on his internal email but there has been no 
response to that either.


In a similar vein, the Santa Clara County Airport Commission has made numerous requests - 
written and verbal - for information from and/or a presentation by BAAQMD on the Airborne 



Lead Study that your organization has conducted and, in particular, information on the airborne 
lead levels at Reid Hillview Airport since the institution of a ban on the sale of leaded aviation 
fuel.  Nothing has been forthcoming from that request either.


It would appear that BAAQMD does not have any interest in providing the requested 
information to the public on this issue; however, A NEW THREAT TO THE COMMUNITY IS AT 
HAND: 

The VTA (Valley Transportation Agency) is about to begin construction on and around the 
Capitol Expressway in San Jose to extend the VTA Light Rail.  This construction is planned to 
take place over the next four years and will involve disturbing soils that hold legacy lead and 
will most certainly distribute that lead into the air.  Your agency is well aware of this hazard, but 
to reiterate the threat, here are the links to several studies that identify soils containing lead as 
a known source of airborne lead:


Strong evidence that legacy lead from pre-2000 time frame continues to be present in 
airborne lead samples. 
https://www.pnas.org/doi/10.1073/pnas.2102791118 

Soil is the dominant lead source found in El Paso and Los Angeles 
https://journals.plos.org/plosone/article?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0005019 
“X-ray absorption spectroscopy demonstrates that the source of the majority of the lead 
in PM in El Paso, and presumably in other US cities, is not current anthropogenic output. 
Instead, local contaminated soil, a legacy of earlier Pb releases, serves as a long-term 
reservoir that gradually is leaking particulate lead, much in the form of Pb-humate, to the 
atmosphere. Given the difficulty and expense of large-scale soil remediation or removal, 
this Pb-humate may establish a practical lower limit for airborne lead levels in many 
urban settings.” 

Lead-contaminated soils are an important source of lead burdens to urban populations
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/20173294/


It is for these reasons that the lead readings from you sites at Reid Hillview and surrounding 
areas taken over the past four years (or longer) are even more important - first as evidence of 
the baseline airborne lead levels, second as evidence of the reduction in airborne lead that has 
occurred as leaded aviation fuels were withdrawn from the airport, and finally to monitor and 
identify increased levels of airborne lead that will be released into the community during the 
lengthy construction process. 

Time is of the essence.  Your cooperation on providing this public data in a usable form should 
not pose an undue burden nor should it require an FOIA or other public records request.  

We look forward to your expeditious response to our request.

Respectfully,

Douglas Rice
Regional Vice-President - CalPilots

Cc: Carol Ford
John Carr

https://www.pnas.org/doi/10.1073/pnas.2102791118
https://journals.plos.org/plosone/article?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0005019
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/20173294/


Members of the San Jose Mineta International Airport Airport Commission:


It has become apparent that there are impediments to you in the execution of your duties - 
specifically, advising the City Council on items to come before them related to the airport.  The 
following are some of the items that came before council since your last meeting in May:


The following item was deferred by a week at the request of the airport.  The delayed item is on 
the next page.




This is the delayed item:


Here are two more items that were on the agenda relating to consulting and support contracts:




The commission received an Air Services update at a recent meeting.  Management was 
effusive over the expertise of the staff member handling the marketing of the airport.  Yet, here 
we have a consulting contract of $1 million awarded for Air Service Development.  


Finally, here we have another Re-bid of a major infrastructure project:


All of these actions occurred within a 6 week period of your May commission meeting.


Doug Rice
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